MINUTES
35-A District Agricultural Association

Board of Directors

July 18, 2021
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 5:02 PM by President T. Williams in the director’s room of the 35-A District Agricultural Association.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:   was led by Richards followed by a moment of silence in honor of Lynda Appling.
DIRECTORS AND STAFF PRESENT:  Williams, Richards, Shelton, Wass, Phillips, Bullis, & Foley.  
DIRECTORS AND STAFF ABSENT:  Steward – medical 
GUESTS: None
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None
APPROVE AGENDA:  Motion by Phillips, second by Wass and carried unanimously to approve the agenda as emailed.
APPROVE MINUTES:  Motion by Richards, second by Shelton and carried unanimously to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2022 regular meeting as emailed. 
APPROVE DISBURSEMENTS:  Motion by Richards, second by Phillips and carried unanimously to approve disbursements in the amount of $50,858.21 and net payroll in the amount of $19,776.03 for the month ending May 31, 2022 and disbursements in the amount of $214,468.37 and net payroll in the amount of $22,095.41 for the month ending June 30, 2022 .  Richards asked if we are within the normal and Manager Bullis informed the board that payroll is up some due to increase in staff to get some painting done, the maintenance department is currently working from 6:00 am to 2:30 pm with it being so hot.  Disbursements where up due to paying out $166,692.84 to CCA for the electrical project which we will get reimbursed for, also paid $6,000 for engineering on the front parking lot.
HOSPITALITY ROOM:  Signup sheet is being passed around.
SPONSORED AWARDS:  Foley said she is looking pretty good on horse show sponsors, might be short a few but she will put a post out if needed.    
DIRECTORS COMMENTS:

· Shelton would like a copy of fair entertainers and a copy of our ad for entry dates, Foley will email them to him.
· Wass is busy with work, she will miss Lynda Appling.
· Phillips said he may need help with the Derby gate this year.
· Richards would like everyone to consider an increase to our rental rates due to inflation and the cost of wages, etc. maybe after fair is over it can be looked at.  Wishing John all the best in his health.   
· Williams said it has been a crazy month.  Shocked to hear of Lynda Appling’s passing.  John hang in there, glad he is doing much better.  A good friend, Marty Allen passed away this week and his neighbor, Kenny Williams is in a home in Merced, he has to have dialysis two times a week, just sad times.  
STAFF REPORT:

· Foley reported that it is getting busy with fair.
MANAGERS REPORT:
· Fire Marshall Inspection – We have a lot of corrections to do, signs above the doors with certain sized letters, all propane tanks have to be anchored , every electrical panel has to be labeled, etc.  Need a detailed map for fair, every food vendor is supposed to be 20’ clearance from buildings which we can’t do so need to put in for a variance to allow us to be less than 20’.  We will need to have a designated person to do fire watch in the midway, every hour the fair is open and document each inspection.

·  Labor shortage – Contracted with a company out of Sacramento that will clean the bathrooms and do trash runs, last year and this year we are having a hard finding enough employees to work.  

· Wells #1 and #4 are dry, currently working off of just one well.

· Beer Garden Bands – no bands this year so we are having Sattlelight Radio installed for music.

Richards made a comment that we need to invite our State Legislator to attend a board meeting and make them aware of the expenses we accrue for all of the Sate Fire Marshall inspections and corrections, etc.     

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, motion by Phillips, second by Wass and carried to adjourn the meeting at 5:33 PM in Memory of Lynda Appling.
Respectfully Submitted

Brian Bullis, CEO

T. Williams, President

Date Signed: 
[image: image1.png]



